TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 17th October 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

John Ling
Doreen Lloyd

Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1. Apologies

David Laming, Jim Hall, David Kempson.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings
 
Minutes of Meeting held on 19th September 2018:-


Proposed Ben Roberts, Seconded Linda Crawford
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to report.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR reported that following the Classic Car Show a number of applications for donations from the proceeds had been received. 
 
THACS

The Arts & Crafts Sale was due to be held on Saturday, 1st December.

Screen on the Green

JL advised that the recent showing of ‘Mustang’ had been well attended.  The next film ‘Casablanca’ would be shown on the 19th November. 
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
(a)  KSP advised that the St Andrews Room had now been cleared, and the water pipe, which also fed the Housekeepers flat, had been realigned.
(b)  In addition, it had proved difficult to move chairs on the linoleum in the St Andrews Room and it was necessary to ascertain which type of flooring would be a suitable alternative. It was likely that the old tiles underneath the lino were similar to those in the Caretaker’s flat, which contain slight traces of asbestos.  This was no problem if they are suitably covered up.  






KSP/JH

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.


Decorating

See St Andrew’s Room above.




    

Fund Raising and Publicity

Tent/Gazebo

TC advised that having agreed the loan of a tent to the Herts Wildlife Trust, they later withdrew their request for health and safety reasons.

Jumble Sale


Despite inclement weather, the Jumble Sale had been very well attended and had raised over £4,142.  In addition, many of the unsold items had been donated to charities - the Hertfordshire Action for the Disabled and a refugee’s charity had benefitted with the donation of some disabled walking frames and crutches which had originally been donated for the Jumble Sale.

The Committee thanked TC and JC for their input into the Jumble Sale.

Book Sale

The Autumn Book Sale would be held on 10th November and notices and flyers were now in the process of being printed and distributed. 

Insurance
   
GW had furnished the Committee with a document detailing Hirers’ Public Liability Summary of Cover and confirmed that the Hall was fully insured.


He also advised that he had increased the sums insured on the Memorial Hall and the Scout Hut, for a modest increase in premium.  


GW reported that the Hall had provisions for public liability insurance for individuals and one-off groups to be offered by us at no cost to either party.  He confirmed that regular hirers would have their own public liability insurance.  He said that this offer did not need to be written into the Hall’s present hire contract, but it was worth considering the benefits of doing so.  It would also be necessary for the Hirer to notify the Hall if they make a claim.


GW summarised other terms outlined in the Summary of Cover and stressed that Hirers were responsible for adhering to the terms of the Policy but the Hall was responsible for making them aware.

KSP suggested that should the Hall agree to amend its contract and offer this service, it should be brought to the attention of the Hirer that there was a time-limit involved in taking up our offer and that this should be noted at the bottom of the Hall’s Conditions. It was agreed to give this matter more detailed discussion at a later date.
  
KSP/GW 

Meanwhile, GW intended to check whether activities such as Badminton were covered, even though they had a higher potential for causing injury.



GW

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW reported that he had sent out details of the Hall’s financial position to Trustees but had omitted the Jumble Sale details.  This would be rectified within 24 hours.  He then outlined the funds in the current account, as well as the cash available.  He also gave details of recent outgoings, as well as unallocated and working funds.
6. 
Supporters Club    






PF gave details of the September draw as follows: 

1st  :   Alexandra Wearne, School Lane  – 
£58.
  
2nd :   Jack Badger, Margery Lane – 
£35.

3rd :   Jennifer Fishwick, Godfries Close -  
£12.

3rd :   Joanne Childs, West Riding –
£12.
7. 
Rentals

PF advised that all Hirers were up-to-date in their rental payments, but queried the situation with the Mothers & Toddlers Group as nothing had been paid for the last quarter.
PF had sent out her quarterly report, which showed that temporary rent from normal users of the Pavilion had made up for the shortfall caused by Tewin Tots leaving.


She also advised that the Housekeeper had been asked by a Pilates Group member about availability of the Parish Room.  It was agreed that this group would need to ascertain availability and work around use by other users.


Noise Complaint

KSP advised that the Hall had received two letters from EHC concerning this ongoing complaint.  As a result a gentleman had visited the Hall to assess the situation.  He was made aware of the various notices around the Hall asking users to be aware of nearby neighbours and felt there should be no problem with noise because of the double glazing, cladding and the structure of the building.  

There was a question of doors being opened and that it was necessary to work out a way of keeping them closed, as well as monitoring people standing outside.  But there was nothing very specific suggested.  


KSP advised that there were two other complaints about music playing into the night but it had been found that this was not coming from the Hall, but other venues.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

Remembrance Service 

BR referred to the Remembrance Service at St Peter’s Church on Sunday, 11th November, and advised that the Hall wreath was due to be delivered on Thursday, 25th October.  JL agreed to take possession on our behalf.






JL

Car Park Entrance

GW referred to the difficulty some people were experiencing in identifying the entrance to the Hall Car Park at night as there were no obvious signs.  Following a short discussion it was suggested that some sort of lighting or reflective signing should be placed either side of the entrance pathway.


This would be investigated.







KSP/GW/JH

10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
To be held on Wednesday, 21st November, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.


